
 

 
 

Prep 2 & Prep 6 with their Write A 

Book Project entries.  

 

 
Some of the fantastic Easter 

bonnets created by Prep 6!  

 

 
We are well on our way to our 4 th 

green flagékeep up the 

walking, cycling and scooting to 

school!  
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  Notre Dame  

 Junior School 

 

 

 

Since our last newsletter, there have been several exciting 

developments. Many pupils enjoyed  the Young Scientistõs 

Exhibition, Engineers Week, the Wesley Music Festival , Feis Ceoil, 

Seachtain na Gaeilge and Children Helping Childrenéall 

classes have been a hive of activ ity! Our newsletter contains 

many important updates and good news items that the girls 

enjoyed this term. We welcome back Mrs Gumisiriza and bid a 

fond farewell to Ms. Orla Dooley, whom I would like to thank for 

her hard work and dedication with the Prep 5  girls. 

The students have taken part in several competitions, quizzes 

and fun trips this term; representing the school in many areas. 

The P6 Confirmation was a huge success and the P2 girls canõt 

wait for their special day coming up on May 4th.  

This newle tter will update you on a range of activitie s and events 

that have  taken place  throughout the school this term and also 

let you know of some dates for your diary, which I hope you will 

find helpful. Many thanks to our ôWonder Womanõ Chantelle 

Johnson who keeps us all on our toes and runs the school office 

with such panache. I would also like to thank Miss McNiffe for 

her technical talents amongst many other skills, and to all the 

staff of Notre Dame Junior School. Finally a huge thank you to 

you , the paren ts and the guardians of our girls, we greatly 

appreciate your continued support and co -operation.  

Wishing you all a very Happy Easter,  

Gilda 

A message from Ms.Sisk 
 

                                                           

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ellie with her Doodle 4 Google 

Certificate.  

 

 
Kate with a treasured photo of 

her grandad.  
 

 
Rebecca at the Write A Book 

award ceremony.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P2 

 

 
 

 

Wow! Whis term has flown! P2 have been very busy preparing 

for their First Holy Communion on May 4 th. Everyone has an 

important job to do and we are all so excited in  anticipation 

for our special day!  

 

In preparation we have been doing R.A.C.K nominations. 

R.A.C.K. stands for Random Acts of Classroom Kindness. As a 

class we discussed different ways we could perform random 

acts of kindness at home and at school. We pick ed lollipop 

sticks and each had to nominate a fellow classmate to do 

something kind, even Miss McNiffe took part and was 

nominated to give us no homework! We all enjoyed doing our 

nominations and we hope that our small acts help others pay it 

forward.  

 

In February we brought in our ôSomething Special to Usõéit was 

difficult to choose just one thing that meant a lot to us! We 

brought in a range of special treasures from teddies to 

jewellery to first shoes. It was really interesting to hear 

everyonesõ stories about their special treasures.  

 

We have a new member in our class, well two actually! We 

have two worms named Squirmer and Gary who are c urrently 

residing in our ôworm hotelõ. They have been very well 

behaved and we are looking forward to learning more about 

them.  

 

We are  growing sunflowers in our classroom. We have been 

learning all about plants, their lifecycle and how they grow. We 

are keepin g Sunflower Diaries and record ing  their growth and 

progress. When they are big enough we are going to plant 

them outsideéwe wonder whose sunflower will grow the 

tallest!?  

 

A big congratulations to Ellie Monaghan and Rebecca Neary. 

Ellie did amazingly well and got through to the semi final of the 

Doodle 4 Google competition. Ellie is a very talented artist and 

her d oodle on space was very creative. Rebecca won the 

Write a Book P roject with her book, titled ôThe Haunted Houseõ. 

It was a well written, enjoyable read that left us all in suspense ! 

Well done girls!  

 

Wishing the P2 girls lots of luck and love on their Comm union 

day, we all know you will have  a great day filled with special  

memories.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                                                                                            

     

       
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Maya, Georgie & Claire investigating!  
 

 
 

Enjoying the liquid nitrogen experiments.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday we went to W5 Belfast. Our 

instructor Dave brought us up to the top 

floor where all the labs were.  

 

The first experiment we did was making 

plaster of Paris. We needed water, 

powder, a mould and a jug. The next 

experiment was with a balloon and  

liquid nitrogen. We had a balloon full of 

water that was dipped into the liquid 

nitrogen . It became really hard. The third 

experiment was with a candle and ice. 

You had to light the candle and place it 

under the ice , then the ice melted.  

 

The fourth and l ast experiment was with 

vinegar, baking soda and water. You 

add the water with the soda and then 

add the vinegar with the water and 

soda. Then it will over flow.  

 

After lunch, we had free time to explore 

the exhibitions. My favourite bit was 

when we got to  pull ourselves up on a 

chair with a rope.  

 

By Claire Crowley.  

 

 
P4 Young Scientists.  

 

 

P4 
 

 

December 2012  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yesterday Luky Leonard came to our class to tell us about the farm. When she arrived we 

could hear a small cheeping sound. Luky was holding a big popcorn box  and inside 

there were chicks, o ne yellow chick and three browny black chicks. K2 were with us too. 

When Luky took out the  chicks they ran all over the place. We had to make sure they 

didn't escape. Then it was time to put the chicks back in the box but a brownie black 

coloured chick was still out. Then she put him back in the box.  

Then Luky showed us some pictures of her far rm on our whiteboard. While she did this 

she explained what they meant. One picture was a picture of a calf in a box under a red 

light. She said that the calf was sick so it stayed in the shed. It was getting cold so the red 

light warmed him up.  

After all the pictures, Luky told us a story. When she was a baby living on the farm her 

mum put her in a buggy on the grass. Then a big tractor came along spraying poo 

everywhere and it got on Luky. Then her mum came back and was very surprised 

because her baby was  covered in poo!  

It was great fun having Luky in to our class.  

By Katie de Marco  

 

P1 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Children Helpin g Children Fun!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 P5  
 

 

Children Helping Children was a great 

success. We raised û1297!!  

We were very sad to see Miss Dooley 

leave but were happy that Mrs 

Gumisiriza came back.  

We had a blast at the W5 Science 

Museum with P4. Well done to the choir 

girls for doing very well in Feis Ceoil!   

On Thursday, the whole school went 

outside and around the school to pick 

up all the rubbish we could find. There 

was an unbelievable amount of rubbish. 

We hope to win the Tidy Schools 

Competition. We love the newly spr ayed 

tyres outside in our  yard.  

The school has been giving out rewards 

for girls who have cycled, walked or 

scooted to school. Some girls are really 

enjoying the fresh air in the mornings.  

By Sophie Hyland and Chloe Ivory in P5  

 



 

     

  
 

 

 

      

            
 

 

 

 

               Rebecca &  Elizabeth with their                    Laura & Jamie testing out their handbuilt                   

                      molecular structure.                                                             boats.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

P3 

Prep 3 have been very busy this term. We were so excited to go swimming for the first 

time as we really enjoy this time together.  

We worked really hard at our songs for St. Patrickõs Day. We managed to learn the Irish 

National Anthem and it was funny to see Jaeeun and Rosangel sing in Irish.  

We learned lots of new things this term. We learned all about the clever crow family, bats, 

the animal kingdom and also about the Vikings and round towers. We even did a very 

big project on the Vikings and created a Viking longship in art class. During our science 

classes we made boats, planes and cars. We had lots of races to see which one was t he 

fastest. We held a strong boat competition to see whose boat could hold the most 

marbles. It made learning about science lots of fun.  

We made lovely ôDream Bedroomsõ from a shoe box and we are presently building 

robots. We are looking forward to doing more projects on birds and trees. This week Ms 
Kiernan said she would show us how to make ice -cream in a zip -lock bag. We canõt wait!     

 



       

 
 

 

 

Rosie & Laura with their fantastic  

Titanic ships.  

 

 

 

 

Thoughts from Prep 1 about our Mothers; 
 

MY MUM IS SO GREAT BECAUSEé 

 

She is the best mum ever.  

 

She is the best at giving hugs.  

 

She helps me with my homework, she makes my 

dinner, lunch and my breakfast.  

 

She gives me hugs and kisses.  

 

When I am sick she looks after me.  

 

She reads me books.  

 

She always has surprise for me.  

 

When I am sad she makes me laugh and my mum is 

very pretty. I love my mum.  

 

She takes care of me and she is kind to me too.  

 

She is nice to me.  

 

 

 

She gives me warm hugs  

 

 

She always helps me choose stories and 

we always end up with a good one.  

 

She gives me warm hugs . 

 

She is good at snuggles . 

 

She is helpful and nice to me and she 

loves me and my sister . 

 

She makes dinner for the family even my 

dad.  

 

She is really nice to me and gives me lots 

of hugs and kisses.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Titanic 
The Titanic by Kate , Beth and Amelia, P1  

In our class we learned about the Titanic. It was 

very interesting but a bit sad.  

Some of the girls in our class have been to the 

Titanic exhibitions in Cobh and in Belfast. They said 

that they were really fun to see. Cobh wa s the last 

stop of the Titanic before it set off into the Atlantic 

Ocean.  

Some of us made models of the Titanic boat. We 

went to Miss Siskõs class to show the girls our ships 

and to to tell them the story.  

It was fun learning about the Tianic.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P6  
We arrived back, rested after the Christmas holidayséjust as well as we had a jam-packed 

term! The first week back we attended the Young Scientist Exhibition in the RDS. Our favourite 

part was the Robot Wars. We saw lots of great exhibitors. P4ôs project was AMAZING! We felt it 

was definitely the best there. We did a lot of work on our Confirmation books and we will 

treasure our books for the rest of our lives! We lea rned lots of songs for our Ceremony Of Light 

like òShine Jesus Shineó and òChrist be Our Lightó. We made fruits and gifts which are 

presented outside our classroom on the wall. We also made doves with our names and 

Confirmation names on them which represen ted our seats at our Confirmation Mass.  

We all made FABULOUS master pieces for the school art exhibition! We wrote and illustrated 

our very own books for the Blackrock Education Centre Write A Book Competition. Ms.Walsh 

told us they took a LONG time to cor rect but it was all worth it. Sarah Oõ Dea won the merit 

award in our class and was invited to Killiney Castle for an award ceremony. It was our last 

year of swimming and to conclude our lessons the swimming teachers organised a swimming 

gala  and Anna cam e in first place.  

Then came the dreaded entrance exams. DUN -DUN-DUUUN!! Luckily they werenõt as bad as 

we thought they would be and e veryone got on well. We had an Energy W orkshop about 

sustainable energy. Our class went on our Confirmation Retreat in St.B enildus Pastoral Centre. 

We were in three separate groups and we talked about what Confirmation means to us. We 

helped ourselves to tea and biscuits at lunch and break in the kitchen. We felt so grown up! 

To end our lovely day we gathered once again in the  Oratory for a small ceremony. After all 

our preparation , the Ceremony Of Light came. We processed around the church with our 

Baptismal candles which represented our parents passing on of their faith to us.  

There was love in the air on Valentineõs Day, we all looked stunning in our onezies! During 

Engineers week  a man from ESB came in and showed us a PowerPoint presentation about 

what kind of work he does. Next we had a well -deserved Mid -Term break. A student teacher 

named Ms.Oõ Donohue came to teach us. She thought us about Alexander the Great, Dream 

Catchers, Greece, Celtic Writing and lots more. We all very sad when she had to go and we 

miss her very much. Niesha and Hannah represented our class in the Dublin Finals of the 

Easonõs Spelling Bee and did really well. The Hockey Team played many league matches 

and life was very busy indeed!  

The big day finally cameéOur Confirmation Day! It took place in Holy Cross Church and we 

shared the big day with Our Ladyõs Grove school. Archbishop Diarmuid Martin performed the 

ceremony. Now we are perfect Christians. We all had a lovely day!  

The Gardaí came in and gave us an internet safety talk and reminded us of the dangers to 

look out for when online. We did our first PowerPoint Presentations and look forward to 

presenting some more next term!  

St. Patricks Day came and we all made a special effort to speak a cúpla focail during 

Seachtain na Gaeilge. We enjoyed singing songs as gaeilge and loved the special concert in 

the hall. Next, we took to the roads of Dundrum and  Churchtown on our Cycling Safety 

Course. Motorists were very patient with us indeed!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

Anna our 2013/2014 Swimming Champ!        P5 & P6 working together to tidy up our                   

               community.  

Our final activity of term two was the Easter Bonnet Parade. Ms. Walsh said it had to be 

one of the most creative ones ever and that we all looked fabulous. We are very sad as 

we write this as it means we have only one term left in the junior school! We kn ow that it 

will be the best one ever!  

Beannachta² na C§sca oraibhé 

Slán go foill  

Ď rang a s®é 

By Eva McCartney & Ruth Purcell  

 

 

 
Rachael & Caoimhe with their 

dreamcatchers.  

 
Jeewon, Sarah & Ruth enjoying their 

cycling course.  


